
 July 29, 2004 
Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Management Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
The requirements for public and EPA review of the following proposed Major Facility 
Review Permit have been completed: 
 
 
Plant 

 
Plant Name 

 
Application 

Permit 
Engineer 

 
City 

 
County 

A1209 Union Sanitary District 3905 R. Frazier Union City Alameda 
 
No comments were received from the public or EPA. 
 
In response to facility comments, several administrative corrections were made regarding 
a recently completed project, approved in permit application 3319, to replace the old belt 
filter press operation (S-162) with improved reliability centrifuges S-180.  Changes 
include the following: 

• Archiving of source S-162 Sludge Handling (5 Belt Filter Presses); replaced by 
source S-180 Sludge Handling (4 Centrifuges).  There was no change in capacities 
and no emissions increase associated with this recently completed [phased-in] 
project.  This action as well some required very minor administrative changes 
associated with Application 3319 are addressed in the Statement of Basis and in the 
MFR Permit and are explained further in the attached District letter (dated 7-8-2004) 
of response to the facility comments letter (dated 6-9-2004). 

 
In response to staff comments, the following additional correction was made: 

• Addition of the following language to Standard Condition I.B.1 to incorporate the 
application shield in accordance with BAAQMD Regulation 2-6-407: 
" If the permit renewal has not been issued by ________, but a complete 
application for renewal has been submitted in accordance with the above 
deadlines, the existing permit will continue in force until the District takes final 
action on the renewal application. (Regulation 2-6-407)" 

 
The District has decided to issue the revised permit. 
 
Enclosed is a copy of the final revised permit.  If you have any questions regarding this 
permit, please call Randy Frazier, Air Quality Engineer, at (415) 749-4672. 
 
 Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 ________________________________  
 Jack P. Broadbent 
 Executive Officer / APCO 
BFB:REF:myl 
H:\pub_data\titlev\permit\issue-P\2004\04july\A1209Issuance.doc 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ALAMEDA COUNTY 
Roberta Cooper 
Scott Haggerty 
(Chairperson) 

Nate Miley 
Shelia Young 

 

CONTRA COSTA 
COUNTY 

Mark DeSaulnier 
Mark Ross 

Gayle Uilkema 
(Secretary) 

 

MARIN COUNTY 
Harold C. Brown, Jr. 

 

NAPA COUNTY 
Brad Wagenknecht 

 

SAN FRANCISCO 
COUNTY 

Willie Brown, Jr. 
Chris Daly 

Jake McGoldrick 
 

SAN MATEO COUNTY 
Jerry Hill  

Marland Townsend 
(Vice-Chairperson) 

 

SANTA CLARA COUNTY 
Erin Garner 
Liz Kniss 

Patrick Kwok 
Julia Miller 

 
SOLANO COUNTY 

John F. Silva 
 

SONOMA COUNTY 
Tim Smith 

Pamela Torliatt 
 

Jack P. Broadbent 
EXECUTIVE 

OFFICER/APCO 
 
 
 
 



 


